
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Information is preliminary and subject to change. 

MEDIA RELEASE – UPDATE 7/15/2022 

 
INCIDENT TYPE:  DATE/TIME INITIALLY REPORTED:  

Murder 07/07/2022  1939 Hours 

INCIDENT NUMBER:  LOCATION:  

22BU011533 Luck Street 

 

NARRATIVE: 

 

The Burlington Police Department has identified a person of interest in the murder of Hussein 

Mubarak, which occurred on July 7, 2022. This person was seen in the area of the murder in the 

minutes leading up to the shooting and was observed fleeing on foot immediately afterwards. 

This person is described as being a black male, of average build, wearing a large white zip-up or 

button-up light collared jacket. The jacket appeared to be notably larger than what would be 

normal, based on the size of this person. This person was seen running into the wooded area at 

the north end of Interval Avenue, where it intersects with Manhattan Drive. This person was then 

observed on the railroad tracks in the area of Intervale Road moments later. 

 

Public safety is a shared responsibility. The Burlington Police Department urge members of the 

public to assist with this investigation. Anyone who has information about this incident and/or 

this person of interest is asked to contact Detective Nikki Moyer at the Burlington Police 

Department at (802) 540-2326. 
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